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Hello everyone,  
 
Welcome to the April 2019 edition of the June Canavan Foundation newsletter.  This edition will cover the 
following topics: 
 

• Invitation – 10 year anniversary trip to Papua New Guinea 
 

• Who we’ve donated to this year - $304,400 to 13 organisations 
 

• Board visit to North East Victoria – six partners in full swing! 
 

• Growing Giving – our new focus area 
 

• Community Event - Sunshine Coast Lightning match  
 
 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 

 
INVITATION 

Members of June’s community are warmly invited to share in our 
 

10 year anniversary trip to Papua New Guinea 
1 August – 16 August 2019 

 
 The trip has been designed around a commemorative service on 11 August 
in the grounds of the Australian High Commission.  The service will be held 

at the permanent memorial unveiled at the two year anniversary.  
 

We will also be spending time at three of the projects the Foundation has 
supported in provinces of East New Britain and Manus. 

 
The trip is divided into four parts to suit your time availability and 
preferences – see the last page of this newsletter for full details. 
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WHO WE’VE DONATED TO THIS YEAR - $321,900 to 15 organisations 
Everything we do at the June Canavan Foundation is about keeping “June’s spirit living on as a catalyst 
for change”.  As the vision for the Foundation this provides us with a constant guide about how best to 
allocate donations.   
 
In two grant-making Board meetings this financial year we considered 34 applications for funding, 6 Board 
sponsored proposals and one request for matched fundraising, resulting in the following 15 organisations 
receiving funding from the June Canavan Foundation: 
 

 
Organisation 

 
Project/Geographical area Amount 

Alpine Valleys Community 
Leadership Program 

Scholarship 
Wangaratta area 

$9,000 

Burnet Institute Healthy Mothers, Healthy Babies 
Papua New Guinea 

$50,000 

Cittimani Hospice Palliative care 
Sunshine Coast 

$15,000 

The Confident Girls Foundation Confident Girls Netball Program,  
Regional Australia 

$50,000 

Cystic Fibrosis Queensland Physical Activity Program 
Sunshine Coast 

$3,650 

Friends of Lacluta Scholarship program 
Wangaratta and East Timor 

$6,250 

The Funding Network Capacity Building 
Australia 

$10,000  

Into our Hands Foundation Festival of Change 
North East Victoria 

$5,000 

Project Vietnam School building project 
Vietnam 

$11,500 

Reef Check Australia Sunshine Coast Ambassadors 
Project 
Sunshine Coast 

$15,000 

Regent Honeyeater Project Habitat Renewal 
North East Victoria 

$15,000 

Tomorrow Today Foundation Connect9 Education Program 
North East Victoria 

$16,000 

The School of St Jude Beyond St Jude’s Community 
Service Program, Tanzania 

$52,500 

The START Foundation Sporting equipment for amputees 
Australia 

$10,000  

The University of the Sunshine 
Coast 

Regional and Para-athlete 
scholarships, Sunshine Coast 

$31,000 

Wantaim PNG 
  

Toilets and Feminine Hygiene 
Projects 
Papua New Guinea 

$22,000 
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To fine tune our decisions, we take a lot of guidance from our Giving Framework which outlines our 
commitment to four of June’s areas of interest - health, sport, education and conservation.  We attempt 
to balance our giving across local organisations working within June’s communities of the Sunshine Coast 
and Wangaratta, with international organisations, undertaking projects which are “driving sustainable 
change to create justice and wellbeing” as per our mission statement. 
 
You can read more about each of these organisations and the important difference they make to the 
communities they serve on the beneficiaries page of our website - 
http://www.junecanavanfoundation.org.au/successful-grants/ 

 
BOARD TRIP TO NORTH EAST VICTORIA  – six partners in full swing! 
 
Flying into Melbourne from Adelaide, Sunshine Coast and Sydney on Friday 22 March 2019, the June 
Canavan Foundation Board members were met by June’s older sister, Wangaratta-based Board member 
(and itinerary organiser extraordinaire), Lorraine Griffiths at Benalla. First stop on our trip to the North 
East of Victoria was an afternoon discussion with Board 
members and staff  of potential new funding partner, the 
Tomorrow Today Foundation.  During discussions led by 
President, Sally Gamble and CEO Pat Claridge, we were 
impressed by the high impact that education programs 
facilitated by Tomorrow Today have on the prosperity 
and well-being of the town of Benalla. 
 
Later that afternoon we joined Board members (including June’s nephew, Anthony Griffiths) and staff of 
the Alpine Valley Community Leadership Program (AVCLP) at Rinaldo’s Restaurant on the Ovens River in 
Wangaratta.  For the last four years, we have supported the program through the provision of a 
scholarship to a female member of the community who might otherwise not be able to attend.  We were 
delighted to share the evening with the current JCF scholarship holder Sophie Enders  who enthralled us 
with her enthusiasm for her community, and her commitment to her areas of special interest – 
environmental protection and gymnastics coaching.   

 
On Saturday we spent the day in goal!  Yes, our September 
Board meeting was held in the Board room of the Old 
Beechworth Gaol.  A patient loan from the JCF in 2016 had 
assisted the Australian Centre for Regional 
Entrepreneurship (ACRE) to facilitate the purchase the goal 
on behalf of the local community.  So we feel like it is part 
of our history too.  It was great to have a tour of the Goal 
and see it coming to life as an important community 
precinct.  ACRE Board member, Clayton Neil provided a 
detailed update on the work of ACRE in creating a culture 
of social enterprise in the North East.  ACRE’s expanding 
network of schools joining the Social Enterprise Schools 
program means that young people in the region are 
developing leadership and enterprise skills, enabling them 
to become job creators rather than job seekers. 
 

 
 
 

JCF Board member, Jo Saies 
taking a break from the Board 
meeting 

http://www.junecanavanfoundation.org.au/successful-grants/
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During our day at the gaol, we also enjoyed an update from Michelle Jeleff of the START Foundation on 
their work in providing specialised sporting equipment for amputees.  Although based in Melbourne, 
Michelle was enjoying a cycling weekend in Beechworth, so the timing was perfect for her to pop in to 
meet the JCF Board. 
 
On Sunday morning we made our base at the Wangaratta Performing Arts Centre café where we met 
Board members and staff of the Into our Hands Foundation.  Led by CEO, Sarah Thompson, we listened 
with interest about the forthcoming Festival of Change to be held across various centres in the North 
East, and also about early conceptual thinking for their innovative Transfer of Wealth program.   
 
Staying put at the café, our second coffee of the day was with our long term partners, the Friends of 
Lacluta.  We enjoyed hearing from several Board members about the current education and 
environmental projects they are involved in to assist in ensuring the Friendship Agreement between the 
rural city of Wangaratta and the town of Lacluta in East Timor remains strongly supported. 
 
GROWING GIVING – our new focus area (and consequently a new partner) 
 
 At our September 2018 Board meeting, the Board approved a new focus area of Growing Giving as 
outlined in the following extract from our Giving Framework. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

To check out an organisation which is deeply involved in growing giving, four JCF Board members (Anne, 
Peter, Kerry and Jo S) attended an event in Brisbane hosted by The Funding Network.  The Funding 
Network have a great reputation for hosting fun and inspiring events which genuinely encourage people 
to consider both short term and longer term giving.  At the Brisbane event we attended, three grassroots 
organisations presented (or “pitched”) their project to an audience of about 500 people.  The 
organisations were: 
 
A Brave Life: 

facilitating peer mentoring programs for young and teenage mothers, the majority of who  
are from low socio-economic backgrounds 

Pathways to Resilience:  
delivering programs designed to 
prevent anxiety, depression, and 
suicide, achieving positive outcomes 
for children, young people and 
families in isolated communities.  

Happy Paws Happy Hearts:  
connecting isolated Australians with 
rescue animals in need 

 

4(e) Growing Giving 
 
As a way of raising the profile of small-scale philanthropy, the Foundation will actively seek out and 
support organisations who are “growing giving”. This includes:  
 

i. organisations which build capacity in the philanthropic sector  
ii. organisations which provide a platform for individuals or groups to expand or commence 

their planned giving.   

http://www.junecanavanfoundation.org.au/grant-applications/giving-framework/
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As host of the evening, James Valentine from ABC Radio managed to cajole audience members to publicly 
pledge over $30,000 for each of the three organisations, with audience donations starting from $100.  
The night we were there, the ABC Compass program was filming to conclude a three-part documentary 
about the Funding Network. The TV program provides a great insight into how their events are 
encouraging people to give small and large donations through their live crowdfunding experiences.  You 
can see the ABC Compass Brisbane episode here. 
 
We were inspired by the concept and the way the Funding Network coaches grassroots organisations to 
pitch their projects in a way which  encourages people to give, so at our September Board meeting, we 
decided to provide The Funding Netwwork with a grant of $10,000 to assist with their administrative 
costs.  This will enable them to keep organising fundraising nights like the one we attended. 
 
COMMUNITY EVENT  – Sunshine Coast Lightning vs Melbourne Vixens 
 
On 2nd June last year, several members of June’s community gathered to watch the Sunshine Coast 
Lightning defeat the Melbourne Vixens on their home ground at the University of the Sunshine Coast 
Sports Stadium.  This was the second year we have organized a community gathering at a mid season 
match, and it’s the second year that the mighty Sunshine Coast Lightning team have gone on to win the 
Grand Final of the Super Netball Championship.  So our presence must be good luck for them. 

 
As a netballer through and through, 
June would be so excited that the 
Sunshine Coast even has a 
professional netball team, let alone a 
team that has won the Championship 
both times in its two year history.  
After playing  netball for Wangaratta 
in her younger days, June travelled to 
NZ, specifically to play in a regional 

netball competition there, before coming back to Australia to represent Queensland and win a 
Queensland University Blue for netball. 
 
To celebrate June’s love of netball, the JCF supports the Confident Girls Foundation, a program facilitated 
by Netball Australia to build confidence and competence in young girls in disadvantaged circumstances 
through netball.   
 
The other opportunity this gathering provides for us is to 
meet and chat with the current recipients of June 
Canavan Para-sport Scholarships and June Canavan 
Regional Scholarships at the University of the Sunshine 
Coast. This year we were delighted to catch up with Para-
sport scholarship holders Braedon Jason and Jacob 
Templeman and to meet first year Regional Scholarship 
holder Chloe Amarandos.  They are all very impressive 
young people.  We are happy to be supporting them with 
their studies combined with sporting and community 
interests and we wish them all the best for this year’s 
activities. 

 
  

Board member Jo English, with USC Para-sport 
scholarship holders, Kyle Bridgwood, Braedon Jones 

and Jacob Templeman 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=qrFY320dplE
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                            INVITATION 
 

                  10 ANNIVERSARY TRIP TO PNG 
      

              June’s spirit living on as a catalyst for change  

  
 

Everyone in June’s community is invited to participate in our trip to Papua New Guinea later this year.  There are 
two aims of the trip: 
 

• to pay tribute to the lives of June, the other eight passengers and two crew members who lost their 
lives while flying to Kokoda on 11 August 2009 

• to visit, support and appreciate the work of organisations and projects supported by the June 
Canavan Foundation in PNG 

 
Our itinerary is roughly divided into four sections to suit the interests and time availability of participants:   
 
If you’ve ever wanted to say “I’m going to Rambutso Island for the official opening of a community toilet”, then 
Section 1 is for you.  
 
Section 2 provides those with a particular interest in maternal and newborn health to experience first hand the 
groundbreaking work of the Healthy Mothers, Healthy Babies project in Kokopo.   
 
If you have limited time and you would like to participate in the memorial service and a private function at the 
Australian High Commission in Port Moresby, then Section 3 maybe when you would like to join us.   
 
And if you would like to relax and support the developing tourist economy of PNG, Section 4 offers an 
opportunity stay on after the service to appreciate the wonder of Milne Bay and surrounds.   
 

 Dates Where JCF Partner Projects 
Section 1 1 – 6 August Port Moresby 

Manus Province 
 
(Main island and 
Rambutso Island) 

Wantaim PNG 
 
(formely Friends of 
Rambutso) 
 
 
 
The Nature 
Conservancy 

Lap’lang community facility 
Feminine Hygiene project 
Dry composting toilet project 
 
 
Mangoro Meri Mangrove 
(Women of the mangroves) 

Section 2 6 – 10 August Port Moresby and 
East New Britain 
Province (Kokopo) 

The Burnet Institute Healthy Mothers Healthy 
Babies project 

Section 3 10 – 12 August Port Moresby Australian High 
Commission 

10 year anniversary 
memorial service 

Section 4  12 – 16 August Milne Bay The Nature 
Conservancy 

Eco treks 
Underwater diving 

  
For further information and approximate costs, please contact 

Anne Gripper at annegripper@me.com or on 0409 813 260 

mailto:annegripper@me.com
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That’s it for this edition.   
 
If you have any suggestions or comments about the Foundation please let me know on 0409 813 260 or 
at contact@junecanavanfoundation.org.au.  
 
Bye for now, 

 
 
 
 

 
Anne Gripper 
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List of newsletter recipients 

 
 Please forward this newsletter on to anyone else you think may be interested  

and ask them to send an email to be added to the distribution list. 
 

 
Trish Adams  
Matt Ahlberg  

Con Aroney 
Zel Austin 
Chris and Pirjou Bakker 
Krissie Barber  

Jenny Baudinette 

Anne Besser 

Bob Bechly  
Jude Beeny 
Mark and Maggie Bennett / 
Smith  
Dyanna Benny 
Beth and Mark 
Narelle Birss  
Jane Bloomfield  
Ray and Denise Boyd 
Michael and Anne Burberry  
Tim Burke  
Mike Burns 
Jackie Byrnes  
Angie Calder 
Cassandra Carey 
Carolina Ahumada Cala 
Muriel Campbell 
Michael Catlow 
Bill Collyer 
Harvey Cheetham 
Lyn Cheetham 
Mary-Lynne Cochrane  
Peter Cochrane  
Nadine and Julie-Anne Cohen / 
Lilienthal  

Maureen Coleman  
Shirley Cornish 
Renae Costa  
Audrey Coulstock 
Nanette Cribbes  
Mark Cubit 
Roberta Cunningham 
Susanne Currey 
Jan and Bardie Croft / Gruber  
Maureen Cummings  
Janet and Geoff Davie  
Lorraine and Ray Davis 
Olivier de Hon  
Joseph de Pencier 

Lila de Soysa  
Pam Debenham  
David Dellow 
Merran Dobson  
Jo Donnan  
Allan Donnelly  
Lindy and Peter Dunn  
Dorothy Duthie 
Jo English  
Wendy Erbacher  
Di Evans  
Leanne Evans 
Ruth Everuss  
Simon Fairweather  
Lynn Forsyth 

Doug Forsyth 

Peter Fricker 
Peter and Ruth Friis 

Carol Fuller 
Mark Furler  
Andrea Furst  
Kath Gaffney 
Michelle Gallen  
Kate Gallop 
Rosemary Gan  
Suzanne Gardiner 
Kate Gazzard 
Lyn Gillett 
Brett Grabbe  
Laurie Gracie  
Anthony Griffiths  
Sharelle Griffiths  
Lorraine and David Griffiths  
Ali Gripper  

Annabelle Gripper  
Jane Gripper  
Terry and Jill Gripper  
Neil Gripper  
Russell Gripper  
Mike Gunson 
Lynn and Lindsay Halson  
Shona Halson 
Ian and Suzie Hanson 
Clare Hansson 
Peter Harcourt  
Frances Harrison  

Kevin Hasemann  
Ingrid Hayden 
Richard and Barbara Heath / 
Albisetti  
Sarah Henry  
David Hewish  
Norma Hobson 
Denise Hogan  
Linda Holland  
Rachel Holloway  
Lindy Hou 
Stuart Hoopmann 
Sally and Amy Hughson / 
Kilpatrick 
Nell Jeffrey 
Jones Family 
Marayke Jonkers  
Carole Jordan  
Jennifer Jordan 
Jackie Katz  
Glenn at Mooleedooka   

Sue Keays  
Katie Kelly  
Robyn Kennaugh  
Elaine and Roger Kensett  
Denise Kilpatrick  
Yvonne Kipping 
Paula Lake 
Kerry Knowler  
Carl Liesegang  
Magali Louis  
Carmel Mahoney  
Emma Major  

Kate Major 
Julie Martin-Wynd  
Rob Matthews  
Jo Maundrell  
Haila McCarthy 
Sian and Warren McDonald  
Kerry McGuckin  
Libby McNabb  
Heather McNeice 
Kerry Meehan  
John Mendoza 
Loretta and Capper Moore 

Laurie and Dulcie Morgan  
Nico Moser  
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David Moss  
Sian and Fiona Mulholland / 
James  
Peter Myers  
Aya Nakitanda 
Ashley Noffke 
Barry Nugent 
Maureen O’Hara  
Fabien Ohl  
Sebastian and Annabel Olasek  
Catherine Ordway  
Russell Ousley 
Charlie Pattison 

Nola Perrett  
Daphne Pirie 
Thayssa Plum 
Heather Reid  
Fiona Richards  
Jan Richards 
Kristen Riley  
Rob and Rose Rowan 
Carolyn Ross  
Catherine Rule  
George Ruisjch van Dugteren 
Jo Saies  
Mark Sayers 
Cluny Seager 
Norma Seip  
Mandy Shadforth  

Paola Simone  
Gemma Sisia  

Shirley Smith  
Emma Snowsill  
Claude Stricker  
Mark and Sally Strutt / Eldridge  
Liz Stunden  
Sue Stunden 
Jann and Dean Sullivan  
Jenny Talbot 
Marg Torode  
Neill Ustick  
Rens van Kleij  
Nicki Vance  
Jorge Vazquez  

Rachel Vickery  
Christine Villeneuve  
Scott Volkers  
Ashley Vyner  
Dawn and Jack Vyner  
Ken Waddington  
Brenda Wagman 
Marion Wands  

Stuart Watson 
Graham and Lorraine Weeks 
Patrick Weinrauch  
Rae and Geoff Wells  
Paul and Clare Wheat 
Judy Wild  

Mark Wild  
Shirley and Brenda Willis / Fane 

Annik and Bodil Windfeld / 
Hojbjerg  
Sarah Windsor 
Peter Winneke 
Mitch Witherington 
Julie Wood 
Mark Young 
Mario Zorzoli  
Brigitte Zufferey 

 


